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Newsletter 13 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

At last we have started to enjoy some sunnier days which means that we all need to 

work together to ensure that your children are hydrated and ‘sun safe’. Thank you for 

all completing the sun cream permissions and for remembering that you are all 

responsible for applying your own cream to your children before school, as we only 

apply top-up applications during school hours. Please also remember to send your 

children in daily with sun hats and full water bottles (which are refilled during the day). 

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 

We are delighted to announce the date of our Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly as 

Thursday 18th July at 1.30pm in the Village Hall.  Everyone is welcome to 

attend, and we will be holding an open afternoon in school following the 

assembly, with refreshments. 

Important date changes 

We have made the decision to postpone our Celebration Worship from Friday 24th May to 

Friday 7th June as we already have families coming into school for Sports Day next week. 

As the Leavers’ Assembly will be on Thursday 18th July at 1.30, we have cancelled the 

Celebration Worship that was due to take place on Friday 19th July. 

Tri-Golf Event 

On Thursday 9th May, ten children from Key Stage 1 travelled with pupils 

from Barlow and Burton Salmon to join the other schools in the PE Cluster 

for a Tri-Golf event at Barkston Ash Primary School.  The children learnt how 

to use the putter, practised their swing and then used their skills to navigate 

around cones.  The children all had great fun!   

 

mailto:admin.chapel@wrfed.co.uk


                                     
  

Justice, Service, Koinonia 

 

Olivia said: “It was really good, I had Elsie, Fyfe and Scarlett on my team.  We had to get the golf ball into a 

dog bowl  and Scarlett did it and got 2 points for our team.” 

Sports Day  
We will be holding our whole school Sports Day on the afternoon of Monday 
20th May – weather dependent (which is looking good at the moment). This will 
start at 1.30pm, but parents and carers are welcome to come and set up on 
the field from 1.15pm (please bring along your camping chairs) to watch the 
afternoon’s events.  
 

Please ensure all children come to school dressed in their PE kit and bring hats and water bottles. 
 
All the children from Nursery to Year 6 will be taking part and running a few races each. If your child does not 
normally attend Nursery on a Wednesday, but would like to take part, please do come along too and they 
can join in the Nursery races.  
 
Thank you to the PTA, who will provide refreshing ice-pops for the children to enjoy after the races have all 
taken place. The PTA will have cold drinks on sale at the event. We ask that any fizzy drinks are only to be 
purchased for adults to consume whilst on site and not children. 
 
A reserve date has been set for Monday 17th June, in the unfortunate event we must cancel due to bad 
weather. 
 
The federation Sports Day event for children in Years 3 to Year 6, will be held on the morning of Thursday 
6th June at Barlow Primary School. This is a pupil only event, so unfortunately, parents and carers are 
unable to attend this event. 
 
School Cycled Bottle Top collection 

Our school have been collecting bottle tops as part of the SchoolCycled scheme since 

January 2022.  Families and local community groups have supported us to reach an 

amazing Earth Point total of 46,995!     

We placed an order for raised bed planters for our forest school and memorial 

garden.   

Many thanks to Mr Dixon who works for SchoolCycled who kindly delivered the flat 

packed recycled planters and also assembled them for us!  

We would like to purchase more planters in the future, so please keep collection 

those bottle tops.  Why not get your wider family involved and your workplace? 
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Non-Uniform Day – Friday 24th May 2024 

We were recently approached by St Leonard’s Hospice in York to join one of their 

forthcoming charity fundraising events. The children of the School Council have 

had a discussion and announce that they would like to dedicate Friday, 24th May 

non-uniform day proceeds to St Leonard’s. Please support us by sending your 

children in school-sensible non-uniform (no crop-tops please, even if it is warm) 

in return for a donation which can be paid via ParentPay. 

Online safety newsletter May 2024 

The latest online safety newsletter is on our website, please see the link below.  There is lots of information 

on there, including a WhatsApp Group warning and also explores the effects of children being online along 

with links to support children’s mental health. 

https://www.chapelhaddleseyschool.org.uk/sites/default/files/uploads/media/files/online-safety-

newsletter-may-2024_the-white-rose-federation_30-04-2024.pdf 

Raffle prizes & tombola donations 

The Friends of Chapel Haddlesey Primary School (PTA) would like to ask for donations of 

suitable prizes for the raffle and tombola for the Summer Fair on 12th July 2024.  Donations 

can be brought in any time up to 1st July and handed to any member of staff to be passed 

to the PTA.   

Ice lollies 

Once again the PTA will be selling ice lollies on a Friday outside of Class 2 and Class 3.  

Payment can be made in advance on ParentPay (each date has been set up individually 

for the remainder of the academic year), cash or card on the day.  This will start from 

Friday 24th May. 

Pastoral Support 

 
Update from Family Matters York 
 
At Family Matters York we understand the hopes and dreams we 
have for family life, but we also understand that these can be hard 
to achieve.  Family relationships need commitment, time and space, 
which we don’t often have.  Our FREE courses, events and 
mentoring opportunities can be a great way for you to create this 
time and space, and to help you work towards the hopes and 
dreams you have for your family relationships. 

 
Please visit our website for more details of what we offer:- 

Home Page | Family Matters York (fmy.org.uk) 

Numeracy for adults 

Multiply and Adult Learning North Yorkshire have ways to offer support to parents who are lacking 

confidence in their maths skills: 

There are a range of free online mini courses, which you can complete on your phone at your own pace 

‘Multiply Century and National Numeracy Challenge’ 

https://www.chapelhaddleseyschool.org.uk/sites/default/files/uploads/media/files/online-safety-newsletter-may-2024_the-white-rose-federation_30-04-2024.pdf
https://www.chapelhaddleseyschool.org.uk/sites/default/files/uploads/media/files/online-safety-newsletter-may-2024_the-white-rose-federation_30-04-2024.pdf
https://fmy.org.uk/
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For parents to learn the current methods used to teach maths in primary school, so that they can support  

their child with their homework, ‘Supporting Children with Maths’. 

Please see the posters below:- 

 

Everyone over the age of 19, who has not passed a level 2 maths qualification is also able to access 

maths and English qualifications for free, please visit the following website for more information:- 

Maths adult learning courses | North Yorkshire Council 

   
Good attendance is linked to success in all aspects of life! 

Whole school attendance target is: 97% 

This fortnight whole school attendance was 95.28% 

Class Percentage 

Class 1 94.61% 

Class 2 96.09% 

Class 3 95.33% 

 

There were 65 children in the 100% club for this fortnight. 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/education-and-learning/adult-education-and-training-courses/adult-learning-courses-search/maths-adult-learning-courses
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Community news 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Miss K Northway 

Head of School 
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Diary Dates 

Monday 13th May to Thursday 16th 

May 2024 

• KS2 SATs  

Monday 20th May 2024 • Chapel Haddlesey Sports Day from 1.30pm – families welcome 

Thursday 23rd May 2024 • Bean Bag Rounders for selected KS1 children 

Friday 24th May 2024 • Non-uniform day  

• **CANCELLED** Celebration Worship 9.00am 

• School closes for May half-term 

Monday 3rd June 2024 • School re-opens  

Monday 3rd June to Friday 14th June 

2024 

• Multiplication Check for Year 4 pupils 

Thursday 6th June 2024 • Federation Sports Day at Barlow – no spectators **UPDATED** 

Friday 7th June 2024 • Celebration Worship  **NEW** 

Monday 10th to Friday 14th June 2024 • Phonics Screening Week 

Monday 17th June 2024 • Reserve Sports Day – 1.30pm 

Wednesday 26th June 2024 • Bikeability for Year 6 children – more information to follow 

Thursday 27th June 2024 • Bikeability for Year 6 children – more information to follow 

Friday 28th June 2024 • Celebration Worship 2024 

Friday 12th July 2024 • Summer Fair – more details to follow 

Thursday 18th July 2024 • Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 1.30pm **NEW** 

Friday 19th July 2024 • **Cancelled** Celebration Worship 2024 

• School closes for summer holiday 

Monday 22nd July 2024 • Training day – School closed 

Wednesday 4th September 2024 • Return to school 

 


